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HefFE: S P WU, QEH Asso. CON(PAED)

B4 Virginia WONG Prof, HKU Prof(PAE); K Y CHAN Dr, PMH CON(Paed&AM); Karen KWONG Dr, TMH CON(PAED&AM); Patrick
LI, KCC CCD(CS) & CCOS(MED) / QEH DHCE(Prof Serv) & COS(MED); Raymond T F CHEUNG Prof, HKU Prof(MED) / HKWC
Director(ASS); T H TSOI Dr, PYNMED Dep COS: P W NG Dr, UCHC Deputy COS(M&G); K F KO Dr, KWH CON i/c MB-M&G
(IMS)EMDU Director; K K LAU Dr, PMH SMO(Med&Geri); Lawrence Ka Sing WONG Prof, PWHMED Prof I(MED); Michael FU Dr,
TMH Asso ConstM&G): Jonas Hon Ming YEUNG Dr, AHNHMED SMO(MED): Windsor MAK Dr, QMH CONS(MED): Patrick Kwok
Leung KWAN Dr, PWHMED Asso Cons(MED); W C FONG, QEH Asso. CON(MED)

F¥5: RE: Paediatric Neurology training proposal
B Proposal of a Subspecialty Training Program in Paediatric Neurology in HK_Amended 18 October 2010_.pdf
Dear Dr. Wu,

The proposal of an obligatory training module in adult neurology during the specialty training of
Paediatric Neurology has been discussed during our last Neurology Specialty Board Meeting on
23 Nov 2010. The idea is well accepted with reference to the original proposal as put forward
by the Paediatric Neurology Association of Hong Kong (Please refer to the attachment). Our
Board recommends that only those fully accredited adult neurology training centres can offer
the training module to our paediatric neurology trainees. The recognized centres and their
neurologists in-charge are listed below for your reference.

Queen Mary Hospital - Prof. Cheung Tak Fai Raymond

Pamela Youde Nethersole Eastern Hospital - Dr. Tsoi Tak Hong
Ruttonjee Hospital - Dr. Chang Chee My

Queen Elizabeth Hospital - Dr. Chan Hiu Ming John

United Christian Hospital - Dr. Ng Ping Wing

Kwong Wah Hospital - Dr. Ko Kwai Fu

Princess Margaret Hospital - Dr. Lau Kwok Kwong

Prince of Wales Hospital - Prof. Wong Ka Sing Lawrence

Tuen Mun Hospital - Dr. Fu Yat Pang Michael
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The application of training should be approved by the Neurology Special Board under Hong Kong
College of Physician to ensure official endorsement and proper recording.

Yours sincerely,

John Chan

From: S P WU, QEH Asso. CON(PAED)
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Subject: Paediatric Neurology training proposal

Dear Dr Chan

We have spoken about the proposal of a Paediatric Neurology Subspecialty training program from the Paediatric Neurology

Association of Hong Kong. | have attached the proposal herewith.

It has been reviewed by three overseas referees, namely Professor Lieven Lagae from Belgium, President of the European Paediatric
Neurology Society, Professor Harry Chugani of USA, President of the International Child Neurology Association and Professor Michael
Shevell of Departments of Neurology/Neurosurgery & Pediatrics, McGill University Canada. They unanimously recommended we
include an obligatory training module in adult neurology, which we would like to propose to be 3 months at this time. As you said last
time, the trainee shall attach to adult neurology trainer to do ward rounds and clinics during the daytime, and return to paediatric unit to
be on call at night. Regarding the assessment, log books and constant reviews by the adult neurology trainer will be the minimum. We

are also considering the idea of asking adult neurology trainers to be our examiners at exit too.

Please feel free to comment and also we would very much appreciate if you can bring this up to discuss at your next Subspecialty

Board Meeting in November 2010. If you need our presentation at the Board Meeting, we would be delighted to present our case.
Thank you.

Yours sincerely

Wu Shun Ping

Vice President

Paediatric Neurology Association of Hong Kong
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